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As this is my final message as BIG SIR I wish to take this opportunity to thank all of 
our members for making this a memorable year for Branch 170 and me. We have 
attained our goal in new membership, and “streamlined” our roster to reflect a more 
accurate count of active members thanks to PHIL JONES and GARY RESNICK.
As of this writing the Christmas Dinner/Dance is sold out! An awful lot of work has 
gone into this venture and there are many to thank for their efforts. JOHN BREWER, 
STEVE MICHALAK, GARY RESNICK, PHIL JONES and others. Give them thanks 
and remember that they need assistance in setting up and tearing down after so any 
and all volunteers are welcome. See Steve or John.
Our new slate of officers for 2016 have been elected and will be sworn in at our 
November 4th luncheon. Past BIG SIR DICK GREEN will do the honors. They  are a 
good group and am sure they will continue to move SIR Branch 170 forward to a good 
2016.

It was great to see that we welcomed four new members  this month and there are others 
who, as guests, expressed their interest in joining next month.  We encourage each 
current SIR to share with his friends and neighbors about the SIR
experience. 
Our October speaker was  Simon Olney, owner partner of the Ol' Republic Brewery in 
Nevada City.  Simon shared his and his partner's back ground and how they started the 
brewery.  He also spoke about the reasons for producing the types of beers they produce 
and why this makes them different from most other breweries in the area.  Simon also 
spoke in some detail as to the future of this brewery and plans  to make a major increase 
in production in the coming year.
Our November Speaker will be Douglas VanHowd owner and artist of the VanHowd 
Gallery.  Doug will share the story of his world travel to seek out the images which he 
translates and creates in both paintings and sculpture.
Winners all!  We had another great turn out for our SIR Regional Golf Tournament, held 
this  past month at Auburn Valley Golf Course.  We had nine winners from the various 
flights, each receiving cash prizes to continue to encourage their play. 
Our October Tournament will be at Dark Horse Golf Course on Monday the 19th.
Thanks to all who continue to grow and improve our SIR Branch!  We are coming to the 
end of the year with just one meeting left and then our wonderful Christmas Dinner Dance.  
I look forward to more fun times with each of our SIR Members and finishing this year with 
a stronger more improved Branch.



SENIOR SIR MEMBERS

TOM HASLETT

BILL SWENSON

AL JOSE

    LEIF SUNDBLOM

SUPER SENIOR SIR 
MEMBER

BILL HAGIN

NOVEMBER 
BIRTHDAYS

HONORARY LIFETIME 
MEMBERS

STEVE MICHALAK

JOHN BREWER

MEMBERSHIP PHIL JONES

MEMBERS 
126

 
NEW MEMBERS

4

INACTIVE MEMBERS
10

FREE LUNCH WINNERS
Bill Armstrong     Tom Anderson

OCT LUNCHEON

Jim Shiro  Roger Pope  Frank Nole  Hal Hawthorne 

 Bob Rouse  Barry Hopkins  Bill Belding  Charlie Sundblom  

Terry Sutton  Daniel Barbee

New Members from left
Clarke Phillips, Frank Mascari, 
Barry Mickelburg, Jim Mullins

Guest Speaker
Simon Olney from Ol’ Republic 

Brewing Co.



BRANCH 170 OFFICERS COMMITTEE MEMBERS

Big Sir Elmer Curtis 268 6626
Little Sir Ron Wolyn 268 2263

Secretary Hal Hawthorne 916 899 0720
Asst Sec Don Nurisso 415 608 0906

Treasurer Pat Graham 268 1269
Asst Treasurer Carl Paquin 268 7761

Membership Phil Jones 268 7714

Bulletin Editor Rich Hibbs 268 3231
Chaplain Elmer Curtis 268 6626
Golf Chair Ron Wolyn 268 2263

Asst Golf Chair Larry Shelley 268 8369
Food Roger Pope 268 4794

Clothing Glenn Delisle 268 8624
Lop News Phil Frank 268 2102
Music Larry Shelley 268 8369

Sunshine Ron Trimble 268 1917
Photography Larry Shelley 268 8639

Travel Mel Pimentel 268 3359
Info Tech Gary Resnick 916 765 5013

Bocce Capt Bob Chan 268 8606
Bocce Co Capt Phil Jones 268 7714

STATE OFFICERS

BRANCH 170 DIRECTORS

Verne Bagby 268 3405
Steve Parks 268 3572
Don Miller 268 9520

Roger Pope 268 4794
Paul Lambert 268 2161
Larry Shelley 268 8369

President Bobbie Hairston
Vice President Don Dill

Secretary Derek Southern
Treasurer Karl Ryden

Region 9 Director Mark Stuart
Area 33 Governor Craig Saunders

 MENU

You will receive the menu with the e-mail that 
asks if you are attending the lunch.  There will 

be a salad and plated entree.
This allows the chef more time to put together 

the most cost effective lunch for us.  Saving the 
association (and us) money

DECLARATIONS

RESPONSIBILITY CLAUSE All tours, trips and other activities arranged for or by SONS IN RETIREMENT, INC. and its branches are for the convenience of the members and their guests who desire to
participate. SONS IN RETIREMENT, INC and its branches do not assume any responsibility for the well being or safety of the participants, their guests or their property in matters pertaining to

said tours, trips or other activities.


